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The unclaimed cremated remains of 36 Veterans were laid to rest with 
full military honors on Thursday, September 18th, during the 2025 
Forgotten Heroes Funeral Honors Ceremony. 
 
The morning began in Albuquerque at Legacy Church, where the 
Women Veteran Warriors Color Guard posted the Colors and  
Sgt. Rebecca Delgado of the New Mexico Army National Guard  
performed the National Anthem. The memorial service was led by 
Robert C. Noblin Jr. of Director’s Choice Mortuary Services and New 
Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) Cabinet Secretary 
Jamison Herrera reading the Final Roll Call of the names of the  
Veterans. Pastor Jason Lucero of Legacy Church closed the service 
with prayer before the urns were escorted by law enforcement and 
the American Legion Riders motorcade to the Santa Fe National  
Cemetery (SFNC) for a memorial ceremony and interment. 
 
Upon arrival at the cemetery, the New Mexico National Guard  
Funeral Honor Guard and the American Legion served as pallbearers.  
Attendees were welcomed by the Acting Director of SFNC, Denise 
Baker, before the ceremony was turned over to the master of ceremo-
nies, Sergio Briones of SFNC. The Adjutant General of the NMNG, Ma-
jor General Miguel Aguilar, delivered the eulogy, followed by  
Cabinet Secretary Herrera reading the Final Roll Call of names for 
each Veteran as Becky Christmas and Karen Alexander of Gold Star 
Mothers rang the Honor Bell after each name. 
 
The Kirtland Air Force Base Honor Guard team provided a rifle volley 
before Chuck Atwood of Bugles Across America played taps. The  
ceremony concluded with a prayer by American Legion Post 95  
Chaplain, Reverend Karen Street, before the interment at SFNC,  
assisted by the Santa Fe High School Navy JROTC cadets. 
 
The Forgotten Heroes Funeral Program is a collaboration between NMDVS, Bernalillo County, NMNG, and the 
American Legion Riders, ensuring that Veterans who pass away without family or friends to claim them are  
buried with the dignity and respect they have earned. NMDVS would also like to thank the U.S. Marine Corps 
League, LCpl. Christopher Adlesperger Detachment 1316; the Women Marines Association–NMI Sandia  
Chapter; APD; Santa Fe PD; Bernalillo County Sheriff and Fire Department; Director’s Choice Funeral Home; 
Gold Star Mothers; SF NJROTC; SFNC; and Legacy Church for their contributions in making the 2025 Forgotten 
Heroes Program a success. 

Honoring our Forgotten Heroes  
•Website: www.nmdvs.org •Facebook:NMDVSHealthcare2015  •Instagram: newmexicoveterans 

http://www.nmdvs.org
https://www.facebook.com/nmdvshealthcare2015
https://www.instagram.com/newmexicoveterans/
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Forgotten Heroes Honored with Ceremony and Military Burial  



October is Breast Cancer Awareness Month 
 

October marks Breast Cancer Awareness Month, a time to  
recognize the importance of early detection and prevention while 
also honoring the strength and resilience of women Veterans. 
 
Breast cancer is the second most common cancer among  
women in the United States. Women Veterans may face unique 
health risks due to their service, making regular screenings even 
more essential. Early detection through mammograms and  
preventive care can save lives. The Department of Veterans 
Affairs (VA) in 2024 also designated male breast cancer as a  
service-connected illness under the PACT Act. 
 
The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) encourages all Veterans to schedule a mammogram, 
talk with your health care provider about preventive screenings, and connect with your local VA Women Veterans 
Program Manager to learn more about the benefits and services available to you. 
 
The VA provides a wide range of health care services specifically tailored to meet the needs of women who have 
served. These include comprehensive primary care, specialty services, maternity care coordination, and mental 
health support. For breast health, VA offers mammograms, genetic counseling, and follow-up care to ensure early 
detection and timely treatment.  
 
Available Resources for Women Veterans 
Mammograms and Screenings: Eligible women Veterans can schedule routine mammograms and breast health 
services through their VA provider. 
 
Specialized Women’s Health Providers: Many VA facilities have designated Women’s Health Primary Care  
Providers trained in gender-specific care. 
 
Whole Health Approach: VA offers wellness programs, mental health care, and peer support groups designed to 
support overall well-being. 
 
Find out more about the New Mexico VA Women Veteran resources here: https://www.va.gov/new-mexico-health-
care/health-services/women-veteran-care/ 

 
Women Veterans Program 
NMDVS is dedicated to treating women Veterans with the dignity and respect earned 
by all Veterans.  The Women Veterans Program Manager serves as the primary point of 
contact for all women Veteran-related matters across New Mexico. The program's 
mission is to deliver high-quality service and advocacy for women Veterans and their 
families, ensuring they are well-informed about available federal and state Veteran 
benefits.  
 
To learn more, please contact Amberly Viner, NMDVS Women Veteran Program  
Manager, at 505-372-9106 or via email at Amberly.Viner@dvs.nm.gov, and visit our 
website at nmdvs.org. Your service matters, and so does your health. 
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Troops advancing through snow at the Battle of 

https://www.va.gov/new-mexico-health-care/health-services/women-veteran-care/
https://www.va.gov/new-mexico-health-care/health-services/women-veteran-care/
mailto:Amberly.Viner@dvs.nm.gov
https://www.nmdvs.org/womens-veteran-program/
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Preserving “HERstory” Living Legend Stella Lavadie 
 

On September 17th, the New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) 
Women Veteran Program Manager, Amberly Viner, presented World War II Veteran 
Corporal Stella A. Lavadie with a plaque honoring her service to New Mexico and 
our nation. 
 
The ceremony took place at Stella’s home in Santa Fe, New Mexico. The Military 
Women’s Memorial also recognized Corporal Lavadie as a Living Legend, the only 
national honor of its kind dedicated to preserving and promoting the history of 
women’s military service. 
 
At 104 years old, Corporal Lavadie’s service with the Women’s Army Corps from 
1944–1946 as a supply specialist with the 379th U.S. Army Air Force Base Unit 
stands as a powerful testament to resilience, sacrifice, and patriotism.  
She not only answered the call of duty during World War II but also paved the way 
for generations of women in uniform.  
 
Her life and legacy continue to inspire, reminding us of the extraordinary  
contributions of women Veterans across history.  
 
NMDVS proudly supports the Military Women’s Memorial Strive For 500  
Campaign, a nationwide effort honoring women who have served our country by 
sharing their stories and experiences. 
 
If you are a woman and have served in our military, or know one, we strongly  
encourage you to take advantage of the free registration with the Military Women’s 
Memorial. It’s a simple process that will permanently etch your legacy into our  
nation’s history. 
  
Visit womensmemorial.org/make-herstory to share your story and be part of this 
important effort. 

https://womensmemorial.org/make-herstory/?fbclid=IwY2xjawNH15BleHRuA2FlbQIxMABicmlkETF2ck1yWnphR3NRYTR3Q1JWAR4dNuMpfbecBZ48SXS6VA94pk94muHqcAyr1lzpnxFGggwYPWLqv3IBsuyn6w_aem_GaJer7T53nbWyB-oin-Zug
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Upcoming DVS Veterans’ Benefits Outreach Visits  
 

NMDVS is scheduled to make the following outreach visits at the locations listed below.  
Veterans and/or their eligible dependents are encouraged to stop by to file for or ask information about—VA  
disability ratings, VA medical or mental health care, retiree pensions, military burials, and many other VA benefits. 
 
Staff can also help with applying for state Veterans’ benefits such as discounted fishing and hunting licenses,  
Veterans’ license plates, property tax exemptions, state park passes, and many more state Veterans’ benefits.  
 
Please bring a copy of your DD 214, NA 13038, NOAA 56-16, PHS 1867, Certificate of Release or Discharge from  
Active Duty, which are necessary for filing all Veterans’ benefits claims. VA award letter showing percentage of  
disability, NM Driver’s License, ID, voter Registration card, and Widow/Widower copy of marriage and death  
certificates if applicable. NMDVS can help Veterans file for lost or misplaced DD 214s. 
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Veterans and their eligible dependents may always contact any of the NMDVS field offices statewide listed on the 
last two pages of this newsletter. Each office is staffed by nationally certified Veterans Service  
Officers (VSO), who can also offer assistance by phone or email.  
 
If you know of or are hosting a veterans' or community event that would benefit from having a Veterans’  
Service Officer on site to help answer questions on benefits available please contact DVS Field Services  
Director Robin Wilson at Robin.Wilson@dvs.nm.gov 

Artesia  10/15, 11/19, 12/17 United Veterans Hall, 402 W Hermosa Dr.  10am-3pm  

Carlsbad  10/8, 10/22, 11/12 VFW Post 8703, 1919 San Jose Blvd.  10am-3pm 

Cannon AFB  10/21, 11/4, 11/18  Military & Family Readiness Center   2:30pm-5:00pm 

Capitan  12/3   Capitan Library, 101 E 2nd St.    10am-2pm 

Deming  10/8, 11/12  Old VFW Bldg., 4045 Overhill Dr. NW  10am-1pm 

Deming  10/22, 11/26  Luna County Senior Center, 800 Granite St. 10am-3pm 

Española   11/5   Workforce Connection Ctr. 56 Co Rd. 126B 10am-2pm 

Eunice   10/16, 12/11  Eunice Library, 1003 Avenue N   9am-11:30am 

Holloman AFB 10/20   Military Family Readiness Center   8am-10am 

Jal   10/16, 12/11  Woolworth Library, 100 E Utah Ave   1pm-3:30pm 

Lovington  10/23, 12/18  Lovington Library, 115 Main St.   9am-11:30am 

Ruidoso  11/5    Ruidoso Community Ctr/501 Sudderth Dr. 10am-3pm 

Socorro/Belen 10/14, 11/11  Forget Me Not Veteran Ctr/705 N. California 9am-3pm 

Tatum   10/23, 12/18  Tatum Library, 323 E Broadway St. 

The following are weekly outreach visits: 
Santa Fe  Mondays  Santa Fe Vet Center, 6535 Airport Road   9am-4pm 

Santa Fe  Fridays  Santa Fe Vet Center/, 6535 Airport Road  9am-2pm 

T or C Vet. Home Wednesdays  State Veterans’ Home/992 S. Broadway  9am-4pm 

mailto:robin.wilson@dvs.nm.gov
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Property Tax Exemptions 
 
The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) is accepting applications for the Veterans  
property tax exemptions signed into law on March 20, 2025. The standard Veteran property tax exemption  
increased to $10,000 and will be applied to the Veteran/unmarried surviving spouse's notice of value. In 2026  
and subsequent tax years, the amount shall be adjusted for inflation.  
 
For tax year 2026, the Disabled Veterans Exemption allows for the Veteran/unmarried surviving spouse to  
apply for an adjusted exemption in an amount equal to the percentage of the Veteran's disability as determined 
by federal law. Veterans who choose to add the new Disabled Veteran tax exemption must submit an application 
to NMDVS and file it with their County Assessor.  
 
Documents needed to verify eligibility:  

• A copy of DD-214, NA 13038, NOAA Form 56-16, or PHS Form 1867  

• VA Award Letter showing percentage of disability  

• NM Driver’s License, ID, Voter registration card, or most recent NM Personal Income Tax Return  

• Widow/Widower copy of marriage and death certificates  

If you have questions, please call NMDVS at 505-827-6300 or 505-383-2400. Visit any of our field offices or 
visit nmdvs.org for a property tax exemption form and get your certificate now.  

New Mexico State Park Lifetime Veterans Pass 
 
The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) is accepting applications for the 
New Mexico State Park Lifetime Veterans Pass. This pass gives eligible Veterans free,  
unlimited access to all New Mexico state parks, including day-use and overnight camping. 
Standard entry and campsite fees are waived, but reservation processing charges, group 
shelters, special event sites, and cabin rentals are not included. 
 
The program is a partnership between NMDVS and the State Parks Division under the Energy, 
Minerals, and Natural Resources Department (EMNRD). To qualify, applicants must be New 
Mexico residents with honorable or general (under honorable conditions) service in the U.S. 
Armed Forces, including the National Guard, Reserves, U.S. Public Health Service,  
or NOAA Corps. 
 
Applicants must submit: 
• A completed application form 
• Proof of service DD-214, NOAA Form 56-16, or PHS Form 1867 
• Proof of New Mexico residency (driver’s license, voter registration, or state tax return) 
 
For an application, frequently asked questions, and more information, visit the NMDVS website here.  
 
Approved Veterans will receive a non-transferable vehicle hang-tag pass that must be displayed in the park.  
 
Please note: Due to high demand, processing times may be longer than usual. Our team is working diligently to 
ensure every submission is handled as quickly and accurately as possible.  
Thank you for your patience and for your service.  

https://www.nmdvs.org/
https://www.nmdvs.org/


 United States Navy Celebrates 250 Years 
 

On October 13th, 1775, the Continental Congress established the  
United States Navy, launching a legacy of service, sacrifice, and defense 
that has spanned 250 years. From a small fleet of converted merchant 
ships during the Revolutionary War to today’s highly advanced global  
naval force, the Navy has continually safeguarded the freedom and  
security of the United States. 
 
New Mexico shares a deep and proud connection to this history.  
The state is honored to have had a World War II battleship (BB-40) and a modern  
nuclear fast-attack submarine both bearing the name USS New Mexico, representing the state and its people on 
missions worldwide. Today, the USS New Mexico (SSN-779), a Virginia-class submarine commissioned in 2010, 
continues this tradition, operating at the forefront of undersea defense. 
 
New Mexico’s connection to the Navy extends even further. More than 95 U.S. Navy ships have been named in 
honor of the people, places, and history of our great state, underscoring New Mexico’s enduring presence in the 
nation’s naval heritage. 
 
As the United States Navy celebrates its 250th birthday, the New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services  
honors the generations of Sailors who have served with courage, dedication, and pride. Their service reminds us 
that, whether on the battlefield, beneath the waves, or on the high seas, the Navy’s mission and values continue 
to protect the freedoms we hold dear. 
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 Military and Veterans Day at the New Mexico State Fair 
 

The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS), in 
partnership with the New Mexico National Guard (NMNG), hosted 
Military & Veterans Day at the State Fair September 9th in  
Albuquerque. The event brought together Veterans,  
active-duty service members, National Guard, and Reserve  
members to connect with resources and celebrate their service. 
 
NMDVS also debuted its new Mobile Unit. Veteran Service  
Officers and State Benefits staff were on hand to assist with VA 
benefits claims, property tax waivers, NM State Park Lifetime  
Veteran Passes, and other services. Tribal and Healthcare  
Coordination staff were also available to share information and  
resources with Veterans and their families. 
 
NMDVS Deputy Cabinet Secretary Eric James emphasized the 
importance of remembering the sacrifices of Veterans and their 
families. He also took a moment to honor the service of  
95-year-old Korean War Veteran, Jake Griego, who gave a moving  
performance of The Star Spangled Banner, along with military 
service songs on harmonica. 
 
This year’s keynote speaker was U.S. Army Veteran Walter Wood 
(Ret.), a native of Springer, New Mexico. He shared stories of his 
family’s tradition of military service and his own journey from the 
quiet plains of northeastern New Mexico to a distinguished career 
that led him to the Pentagon, where he witnessed one of the most 
tragic days in American history. 
 
NMDVS thanks all who joined in honoring and celebrating New 
Mexico’s military and Veteran community. 
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Ribbon Cutting Celebrates New Vet Center in Santa Fe 
 

The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) attended the ribbon cutting 
ceremony for the brand new Santa Fe Vet Center, marking a significant step forward in 
serving the needs of New Mexico’s Veteran and military community. 
 
The new center is nearly twice the size of its previous home on Brothers Road. The center 
offers individual and group counseling, family counseling, and referrals to VA mental 
health care and other benefits, all without requiring enrollment in the VA healthcare  
system.  
 
During the ceremony, NMDVS leadership, local officials, and community partners joined 
Veterans and their families to celebrate the opening of the facility. The ceremony opened 
with a presentation of colors by Santa Fe High School Navy Junior ROTC cadets, followed 
by a moving performance of the national anthem by retired New Mexico Army National 
Guard member Yolanda Cardenas. Retired Judge Advocate Damian Horne delivered the 
keynote address, attributing the help of the Vet Center in saving his life after returning 
home from deployment in Afghanistan.  Michael Fisher, VA Chief Readjustment Counsel-
ing Officer, offered remarks as the special guest. Navy Veteran Gary Donato of American 
Legion Post 12 shared closing reflections, while VA Chaplain Brian Earl provided the  
invocation and benediction. 
 
NMDVS conducts outreach visits every Monday and Friday at the center as part of the 
mission to expand outreach and ensure Veterans across the state have access to state 
benefits and assistance with VA claims. The new Vet Center is located at 6535 Airport 
Road, Santa Fe, NM 87507. Veterans are encouraged to stop by, learn more about the 
available programs, and connect with staff who are ready to assist them. 
 
For more information about the services offered at the Santa Fe Vet Center, visit  
https://www.va.gov/santa-fe-vet-center/  or call 505-988-6562. 

https://www.va.gov/santa-fe-vet-center/
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47th Annual New Mexico Conference on Aging 
 

The 47th annual New Mexico Conference on Aging was held  
September 23rd–25th at the Glorieta Adventure Camps, with this 
year’s theme, “EngAGE as You Age.” 
 
The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) Division 
Directors hosted a breakout session titled “Supporting Veterans and 
Spouses.” The session provided information on state Veteran  
benefits, guidance on navigating VA claims, healthcare coordination, 
and details about women’s and tribal programs offered by the  
agency. Veteran Service Officers and state benefits staff were also on 
site to assist Veterans and their families with tax exemptions,  
Veteran park passes, VA claims, and other inquiries. 
 
The conference emphasized healthy aging and vibrant living; and  
featured educational sessions, recreational activities, and opportuni-
ties to connect with local community resources. One of the featured 
events was a panel discussion on staying engaged throughout life, 
with New Mexicans from different age groups sharing their perspec-
tives. Among the panelists was Veteran Robert Rodriguez,  
Commander of American Legion Post 72, who shared his opinions 
and experiences representing the 60’s age group. The panel’s eldest 
participant, World War II and Korean War Veteran Raymond Bonda, 
who recently turned 101, shared his insights from a remarkable life 
journey.  
 
NMDVS Cabinet Secretary Jamison Herrera presented Mr. Rodriguez 
with a challenge coin in recognition of his years of service to  
Veterans in New Mexico and to our nation. Mr. Bonda was honored 
with a special award celebrating his 101st birthday and his dedicated 
military service. 
 
NMDVS extends its gratitude to New Mexico Aging Services for the 
opportunity to connect with older adults and Veterans across our 
state. We look forward to next year’s conference. 



Take Your First Step Toward Entrepreneurship 
 
Offered through the New Mexico Veterans Business Outreach Center (VBOC), Boots 
to Business is a free, two-day foundational entrepreneurship course designed for  
transitioning service members, veterans, National Guard and Reserve members, and  
military spouses interested in starting or growing a small business. 
 

Participants will gain essential knowledge on the core principles of business ownership, including how to evaluate 
the feasibility of a business idea and how to develop a strategic business plan—an indispensable tool for any new 
or expanding venture. The curriculum also covers key topics such as securing start-up or growth capital, access-
ing technical assistance, and exploring federal contracting opportunities. 
 
Join us for one of our dynamic, full-day sessions, typically held from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Please note that on-
base access is required for classes held at military installations. 
 
Whether you're just beginning your entrepreneurial journey or looking to expand your business, we’re here to help 
guide your next steps. For more information about the Boots to Business program or to register, please contact 
VBOC Advisor Christina Stover at christina.stover@dvs.nm.gov or call (505) 469-8501. 
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City Dates Location 

Virtual B2B Reboot October 24 (8am-4:30pm) Click here to register 

Clovis, NM November 13 & 14 Cannon Air-Force Base 

Albuquerque, NM November 17 & 18 Kirtland Air Force Base  

Alamogordo, NM December 18 & 19 Holloman Air-Force Base 

* Participants will require base access 
Funded in part through a Cooperative Agreement with the U.S. Small Business Administration. 

 

 

 

mailto:mchristina.stover@dvs.nm.gov
https://sba.my.site.com/s/reboot-course-information


 

 17 

The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) recognizes Danna Mayer, 
Account Auditor with the Administrative Services Division. Danna will celebrate one year 
with the agency on October 12th. Although new to working in state government, Danna 
has quickly adapted to the demands of her role and has demonstrated exceptional  
progress in a relatively short period of time.  Danna approaches her work with a strong 
sense of purpose and integrity, always ensuring that tasks are completed thoroughly and 
on time. 
  
Danelle Lucero, CFO, Acting ASD Director, stated, “She consistently upholds high stand-
ards, communicates effectively, and maintains a calm, solutions-oriented approach, 
even when faced with challenges. Danna has become an integral part of our team.” 
 
What brought you to NMDVS? 
I was seeking greater fulfillment in my day-to-day work and wanted to feel that what I do 
makes a meaningful impact.  When the opportunity with NMDVS came along, I was drawn 
to the mission of serving those who have served.  It felt like the right place to contribute 
my skills while also being part of something bigger than myself.  
 
What do you enjoy most about your work with NMDVS? 
Without a doubt, the people I get to work with every day.  There’s a real sense of  
teamwork here, and I appreciate knowing that even the small details of my daily work  
contribute to a much larger mission of supporting and caring for those who have  
sacrificed so much for us.  That perspective keeps me motivated and grounded.  
 
What is your connection to the Veteran community?  
While I am not a Veteran myself, my family has ties to military service through my  
grandfather.  It’s meaningful to now be a part of an agency that honors and supports those 
who have served.  
 
Tell us a little about yourself, hobbies, and what you enjoy doing in your free time.  
Outside of work, I’m a pilot in training, which has pushed me to step outside of my  
comfort zone and given me a whole new perspective on learning.  I enjoy staying active 
and spending as much time as possible outdoors. In the summer, you’ll find me  
paddleboarding, and in the winter, I trade the water for the slopes with my snowboard.   
 
Three words to describe you? 
Adventurous, dedicated, driven  
 
 NMDVS is hiring! View new job postings on the State of New Mexico careers page here. 
 

https://careers.share.nm.gov/psc/hprdcg/EMPLOYEE/HRMS/c/HRS_HRAM_FL.HRS_CG_SEARCH_FL.GBL?Page=HRS_APP_SCHJOB_FL&FOCUS=Applicant


News from the U.S. Department 
of Veterans Affairs (VA) 
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VA Warns Veterans: Protect Yourself from Scams 
The Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) is committed to protecting 
Veterans and their families from fraud. Scammers continue to invent 
new ways to steal personal information, benefits, and money. The VA 
is actively monitoring fraud trends and is sharing the following  
information to help you stay safe. 
 
Overpayment Scam 
One of the most common schemes involves callers pretending to be from the VA, claiming you owe a large debt 
due to ‘overpayment’. Scammers use high-pressure tactics and demand immediate repayment through wire 
transfers, gift cards, or cryptocurrency. The VA will never demand instant repayment or ask for non-traditional 
payment methods. 
• Official VA debt notices come only from the VA Debt Management Center (DMC). 
Secure payment options are available at www.pay.va.gov. 
If you have doubts, call 1-800-827-1000 or the DMC at 1-800-827-0648 to verify. 
 
New Scam Tactics 
Fraud schemes are constantly changing. Recently, the VA has seen increases in: 
• Bereavement scams – targeting grieving families with fake debts, inflated funeral expenses, or bogus  
insurance premiums 
• Mail and delivery scams – texts or emails claiming to be from shipping companies or the U.S. Postal Service 
demanding delivery fees 
 
Natural Disaster Fraud 
In the aftermath of floods, fires, or other natural disasters, scammers prey on families already under stress. They 
may pose as contractors, insurance representatives, or fake charities. The VA recommends enrolling in direct 
deposit to ensure timely receipt of benefits and reduce financial vulnerability. Scammers also exploit generosity 
with fake charity appeals meant to divert donations away from real relief organizations. If you need resources or 
want to report disaster-related fraud, call 833-38V-SAFE. 
 
Protecting Your G.I. Bill Benefits 
Some non-accredited schools and programs use misleading advertising and exaggerated promises about the 
value of their degrees. Veterans and their families should only use G.I. Bill benefits at VA-approved institutions. 
Be cautious of: 
• Unrealistic job placement or salary guarantees 
• Pressure to enroll quickly without full details and hidden costs or vague accreditation claims 
 
Stay Vigilant 
Scammers succeed when they create urgency and pressure. Protect yourself by never sharing Social Security 
numbers, bank accounts, or credit card details with unsolicited callers. 
 
Your benefits are hard-earned—don’t let scammers take them away. For more  visit the VA here. 

http://www.pay.va.gov
https://benefits.va.gov/BENEFITS/fraud-prevention.asp
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 Request for Veterans Day Ceremony/Event Information 
 

Do you know of a Veterans Day ceremony or event taking place in your community? The New Mexico Department 
of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) is compiling its annual list of Veterans Day Ceremonies and Events, and we’d like 
to include yours. 
 
When submitting your event, please include: 
 
• City 
 
• Venue and full address (with zip code) 
 
• Type of event (parade, ceremony, concert, etc.) 
 
• Public contact information (name, phone number, and email) 
 
Send your information to the NMDVS Public Affairs Coordinator at DVS.PIO@dvs.nm.gov for consideration. 
Thank you for helping us honor and recognize Veterans across New Mexico this Veterans Day. 

mailto:DVS.PIO@dvs.nm.gov
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The following pages feature events and informational flyers provided to the New Mexico Department 
of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) by Veterans and community service agencies.  These flyers are pub-
lished for the convenience of New Mexico’s Veteran community. Inclusion in The Guardian does not 
constitute an endorsement by NMDVS of the organization, content, products, or services contained 
therein.  
  
  
NMDVS invites government agencies and non-profit service organizations to send flyers for publica-
tion in The Guardian announcing an upcoming or ongoing Veteran-related event. NMDVS will run 
these flyers as a public service courtesy to the Veteran community.  
  
Please note: 
  
· Flyers must have the name of a point-of-contact from the organization…along with the contact’s 

phone number or email address. Flyers without this information will not be published. 
  
· NMDVS is not responsible for the accuracy of the content, products, or services in these flyers.  
  
· Views expressed in these flyers are the independent views of the authors/owners of the third-party 

entity that created the flyer and do not necessarily reflect the views of NMDVS.  
  
· To the maximum extent permitted by law, NMDVS expressly denies liability for any losses suffered 

by any persons or organizations who, in their independent discretion and reliance, either directly 
or indirectly rely on content, products, services, or information offered by these independent 
third-party organizations. 

  
· NMDVS reserves the right to edit or decline to publish any flyer.  
 
Please send you submissions to DVS.PIO@dvs.nm.gov 
 
 

mailto:DVS.PIO@dvs.nm.gov
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Harvard Kennedy School (HKS) has launched the American Service Fellowship: a new initi-

ative that will provide full scholarships for at least 50 public servants––including Veterans 

and active-duty service members––from across the United States to enroll next fall for a 

one-year, fully funded master’s degree. 

 

The fellowship is open to public servants in the United States: 

• U.S. military veterans and active-duty military   

• Federal, state, tribal, and local public employees—including public school teachers, fire 

fighters, and police officers 

• Alumni of national service programs such as Peace Corps and AmeriCorps  

 

This new fellowship honors your service and helps you take the next step in your public 

leadership journey. You will learn from world-class Harvard Kennedy School faculty mem-

bers, get the best public policy education in the world, and join a powerful network of 

change makers from across the country—each bringing a unique story, perspective, and 

commitment to impact. Most of all, you’ll learn how to tackle our biggest challenges and 

lead our country into the future.  

 

Participating students will get a world-class public policy education at no cost, as well as an 

opportunity to work with and learn from other great public servants from across the nation. 

Most of all, we’ll give them the tools they need to further their careers and tackle the biggest 

challenges we face. 

 

Please visit the American Service Fellowship website for more information here: 

https://www.hks.harvard.edu/american-service-fellowship 

https://www.hks.harvard.edu/american-service-fellowship
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https://operationhomefront.org/military-child-of-the-year/
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NMDVS Field Offices in New Mexico 
NMDVS has field offices throughout the state that are staffed with  
nationally accredited veterans service officers VSOs) dedicated to helping veter-
ans with filing VA claims, applying for state veterans benefits, or with  
anything else a Veteran or their family needs.   
Office hours are Monday-Friday from 8am-5pm, (excluding holidays). Though this  
service is free, appointments are required and can be made by contacting the  
VSOs below.  Please note: VSOs can also provide help by phone or email for 
any Veteran or eligible dependent anywhere in New Mexico. 
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Alamogordo/Southeast NM Alamogordo/Southeast NM Albuquerque Metro Area  

David Henley Matthew Quinn May Chavez (ABQ Metro Supervisor)  
411 10th Street #107                                           411 10th Street #107                                           Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 

4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor  
 

(575) 437-4635 (575) 546-8367 (505) 527-2302  
david.henley@dvs.nm.gov matthew.quinn@dvs.nm.gov helen.chavez@dvs.nm.gov  
    
Albuquerque Metro Area Albuquerque Metro Area Albuquerque Metro Area  
NMDVS Staff Mike Nelson John Membrila 
Good Will Office 
5000 San Mateo Blvd. NE 

Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 
4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor  

Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 
4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor  

(505) 274-0393 (505) 525-3331 (505) 584-2153 
Office open Mon.-Tues.-Wed. mike.nelson@dvs.nm.gov John.membrila@dvs.nm.gov 
   
Albuquerque/Mobile Unit Albuquerque/Mobile Unit Belen/ABQ Metro & Central NM 
James Brandon David Swisher Rob Miller (Central/Mobile Supervisor) 
Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 
4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor  

Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 
4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor  

Belen Business Center 
719 South Main St. 

(505) 470-7503 (505) 525-3331 (505) 537-9339 
james.brandon@dvs.nm.gov  david.swisher@dvs.nm.gov rob.miller@dvs.nm.gov 
   
   
Albuquerque (VARO) *CLOSED* Albuquerque (VA Hospital) Carlsbad 
Corey Riedel Joseph Lovato See Outreach Schedule for Dates 
Dennis Chavez Federal Bldg. 
500 Gold Ave. SW/3rd floor 

Raymond G. Murphy VA Medical Ctr. 
1501 San Pedro Dr. SE  

VFW Post 8703 
1916 San Jose Blvd. 

(505) 479-0672 (505) 623-1729 (575) 241-0714, (575) 416-2284 
corey.riedel@dvs.nm.gov joseph.lovato@dvs.nm.gov fred.solis-little@dvs.nm.gov 
*Temporally closed due to federal shutdown      (no appointment needed) Danielle.thompson@dvs.nm.gov 
   
Clovis/Southeast NM Clovis/Southeast NM Farmington/Northwest NM 
Matt Barela (SE Supervisor) Ben Padilla Ambrose Oliver 
904 W. Sixth St. 904 W. Sixth St. 1800 East 30th St. 
(575) 825-9602                        (505) 537-1445      (505) 916-4835 
matthew.barela@dvs.nm.gov ben.padilla@dvs.nm.gov ambrose.oliver@dvs.nm.gov 
 (continued on next page)  

mailto:rob.miller@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:rob.miller@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:helen.chavez@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:rob.miller@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:matthew.barela@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:ben.padilla@dvs.nm.gov


 46 

Farmington/Northwest NM Gallup/Northwest NM Grants/Northwest NM  
Jenny Iser John Livingston (NW Supervisor) April Ball  
1800 East 30th St. 908 E. Buena Vista Ave/Room 1A   551 Washington Ave.   
(505) 327-2861 (505) 389-8731 (505) 521-8132  
jenny.iser@dvs.nm.gov john.livingston@dvs.nm.gov april.ball@dvs.nm.gov  

    

Hobbs/Southeast NM Las Cruces/Southwest NM Las Cruces/Southwest NM  
Freddy Solis-Littlejohn Miguel Martinez (SW Supervisor) Vincent Tellez  
2120 North Alto St. 2024 E. Griggs Ave. 2024 E. Griggs Ave.  
(575) 241-0714 (575) 644-6869 (575) 361-5298  
fred.solis-little@dvs.nm.gov miguel.martinez@dvs.nm.gov vincent.tellez@dvs.nm.gov  
    
Las Cruces/Southwest NM Las Vegas/Northeast NM Las Vegas/Northeast NM  
Clint Anderson Arturo Marlow (NE Supervisor) Melissa Herrera  

2024 E. Griggs Ave.                                     917 Douglas Ave.    
                                   

917 Douglas Ave.                                      
Melissa # 575-781-0614 

 

(505) 216-8782 (505) 331-8838 (575) 520-5079                                             
Clint.anderson@dvs.nm.gov arturo.marlow@dvs.nm.gov melissa.herrera@dvs.nm.gov  
    
Rio Rancho/Northeast NM Roswell/Southeast NM Roswell/Southeast NM  
Dustin Newsom Ben Mendoza Danielle Thompson  
Sandoval County Admin. Bldg.          
1500 Idalia Rd./Bldg. D/room 2041 

1600 SE Main Street /Suite A   
            

1600 SE Main Street /Suite A 
 

 

(505) 221-7190  (575) 988-5900  (575) 416-2284             
dustin.newsom@dvs.nm.gov benjamin.mendoza@dvs.nm.gov danielle.thompson@dvs.nm.gov  
    
Santa Fe/Northeast NM Silver City/Southwest NM Taos/Northeast NM  
Phillip Hernandez Clarissa Sierra Letica “Lety” Cano  

Bataan Memorial Bldg.                             
407 Galisteo St./1st Floor, Rm 134 

Western New Mexico University      
1000 West College Ave. 
Juan Chacon Bldg./Rm. 138A 

Health and Human Services Bldg. 
145 Roy Rd. 
 

 

(505) 218-3125 (575) 313-5627 (505)-709-5263  
 phillip.hernandez@dvs.nm.gov                                   clarissa.sierra@dvs.nm.gov leticia.cano@dvs.nm.gov  
    

State Veterans Home/T or C NM Woman Veterans Program  Tribal Liaison  

VSO Staff/Every Wednesday Amberly Viner (Program Manager) Beverly Charley  

922 South Broadway St. 
Truth or Consequences, NM 

Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 
4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor 

San Juan College Veterans Center      
4601 College Blvd./Room 1715-B 

 

 (505) 372-9106 (575) 241-3322  
 Amberly.viner@dvs.nm.gov  beverly.charley@dvs.nm.gov  

NMDVS tribal liaison focuses on  
educational outreach assistance for 
Native Americans. 

NMDVS women veterans program   
is committed to making sure  
women veterans have equitable 
access to programs and services 
and claims-filing for women. 
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